February 7th, 2020
The Sanborn Electric and Telecommunications Board met on Friday, February 7th, 2020 at the Sanborn City Hall for a special meeting.  Board President Josh Rydberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 am with the following board members present: Josh Rydberg, Terry Boelter, and Rick Maranell.  Also present: Jim Zeutenhorst.  

President Rydberg announced that this was the time and place to hold a public hearing on the Letting of Bids and Proposed Plans and Specifications, an form of contract for furnishing 67/12.47 KV Power transformer for Sanborn Municipal Utilities, Sanborn, Iowa, and the taking of bids for furnishing such equipment.  Rydberg asked the City Administrator if any objections or comments had been submitted, there were none.  Rydberg asked those present for any comments or objections, none were made.  Whereupon, Rydberg declared the public hearing closed.  

Maranell introduced Resolution #2020-03 “A RESOLUTION FINALLY APPROVING AND CONFIRMING PLANS AND SPECIFICATIONS, FORM OF CONTRACT AND ESTIMATE OF COST FOR THE NEW TRANSFORMER AT THE ELECTRIC SUBSTATION, AND WORK INCIDENTAL THERETO” and moved the same be adopted. Seconded by Boelter, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the board voted: 
AYES: Rydberg, Maranell, Boelter
NAYES: None
Motion carried 3-0.


Boelter introduced Resolution #2020-04 “A RESOLUTION AWARDING CONTRACT FOR THE NEW TRANSFORMER AT THE ELECTRIC SUBSTATION, AND WORK INCIDENTAL THERETO” and moved the same be adopted.  Seconded by Maranell, and upon the roll being called, the following named members of the board voted:
AYES: Rydberg, Maranell, Boelter
NAYES: None
Motion carried 3-0.


The next regularly scheduled Electric and Telecommunications board meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 26th at 7:00 a.m.


There being no further business to come before the board, Motion Maranell, seconded by Boelter to adjourn at 7:35 a.m.  Motion carried 3-0.
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